
ROBERT W. ENGELBERT, assistant 
vice president—engineering, Republic 
Steel Corp., was graduated from Cor-
nell University, Ithaca, N.Y., in 1949 with 
a bachelor of civil engineering degree. 
Upon graduation, he joined Republic 
Steel, Buffalo, N.Y., as a fi eld engineer 
and in 1953, was made assistant chief 
engineer. In 1959, he was transferred 
to the Southern District of Republic at 
Gadsden, Ala., as assistant chief engi-
neer, and moved to the Cleveland District 
in 1961, in the same capacity. He was 
promoted to chief engineer, Cleveland 
District in 1965, and transferred to the 
Chicago District as chief engineer in 
1968. In 1975, he was transferred to 
Republic’s Cleveland general offi ce as 
assistant director—engineering services 
and was promoted to his present position 
in April 1979. He is a registered profes-
sional engineer in New York, Ohio and 
Illinois.

President’s Message
1980

The passage of time into the next de-
cade, the 80s, causes everyone to refl ect 
more than ever on our sense of purpose 
and the direction in which we are head

ing. This is true not only in our personal 
lives, but also with respect to involvement 
in our companies and our Association. 
Having served as chairman of the Ap-
plied Engineering Committee for several 
years, and as chairman of the Mechani-
cal and Welding Div., I am concerned 
about keeping these groups active and 
more sensitive to the needs of our re-
spective companies. The performance of 
these committees and divisions can have 
a highly important effect on the steel 
industry and on us individually.
 Professional and personal self-devel-
opment is one of the prime opportunities 
our Association offers to all members. 
We should, therefore, support it through 
our participation on the various commit-
tees at both the local and national levels. 
Should demands on our time minimize 
such activity, we should at least attend 
the district section and national meetings.
 The AISE has just passed the 13,000 
membership total, 9,000 above that of 30 
years ago and, in my opinion, there is still 
considerable room for growth. There are 
many young engineers who are potential 
members. I would suggest to all that we 
advise these young engineers that our 
Association provides them with: 1) the 
opportunity for self-development outside 
the confi nes of their own companies, 2) 
a chance for broadened contacts with 
their counterparts in other companies, 3) 
the opportunity for increased verbal and 
written self-expression, and 4) a vehicle 
for attending, participating and making 
presentations at seminars and meetings. 
Please survey your companies for poten-
tial new members, and I am sure that by 
the end of the 80s, we can reach a total 
membership of 16,000, four times that of 
1950.
 I am honored to serve as President of 
our Association as we start into a new 
decade. I submit that with your active par-
ticipation, the Association’s objective of 
the technical and engineering advance-
ment of iron and steel production and 
processing will be greatly strengthened.
   Robert W. Engelbert
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